[image: image1.jpg]h

)4\
NASUCA

NATIONAL ASSOCIATION
OF STATE UTILITY
CONSUMER ADVOCATES




Contact: 

Charles Acquard 

301-589-6313
Consumers need to know about Lifeline telephone discount programs 

WASHINGTON – Sept. 9, 2013 – The National Association of State Utility Consumer Advocates (NASUCA) is participating in a nationwide effort to encourage consumers to learn more about discounted telephone service.  The week of September 9, 2013, has been designated as National Telephone Discount Lifeline Awareness Week.  The effort includes federal, state and local agencies and organizations, including non-profit and community-based groups.

All consumers want affordable telephone service  to stay in touch with family, friends, doctors, schools, and employers.  For some American families with limited resources, affording and keeping telephone service is a challenge.  The federal Lifeline telephone assistance program can help these household obtain reduced cost telephone service, subject to eligibility requirements.  An eligible household may receive federal Lifeline assistance for one telephone service – whether wireline or wireless. 
“Consumers need to know about the Lifeline program, especially given the tough economy,” said Charlie Acquard, Executive Director of NASUCA. “The federal Lifeline program provides a discount to eligible consumers to make telephone service more affordable. We encourage households to learn more about the Lifeline program and how to keep Lifeline service once approved.”
Lifeline telephone assistance is available in every state and territory.  A household may be eligible for Lifeline assistance if any member of the household is enrolled in certain federal or state government assistance programs or have household income up to a certain level.  So for example, if a household receives Medicaid, food assistance through SNAP, or energy assistance through LIHEAP, the household may qualify for Lifeline.  Consumers who receive telephone service with Lifeline support must confirm annually that they remain eligible. 
In many areas, consumers may have a choice between wireline home telephone service with a Lifeline discount or wireless service that offers minutes of calling at no cost to the consumer.   Consumers should shop wisely and decide which type of service bests suits the needs of their household.  A household may only have Lifeline assistance for one telephone service at a time.

To find out additional information, residential consumers can contact their local telephone company, visit www.lifelinesupport.org or contact their state’s utility consumer advocate’s office. Those offices are listed in NASUCA’s Member Directory at http://nasuca.org/about. 
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About the National Association of State Utility Consumer Advocates (NASUCA)

NASUCA is a non-profit, national organization of more than 40 state offices designated to represent consumers in state and federal utility proceedings. NASUCA regularly participates in proceedings before the Federal Communications Commission and other federal regulatory agencies.
